Regular meeting - Mr. Pike & Dr. DiBiaso present.

Representatives of the Sheriff Department - Braley and Edgerly - met with the selectmen to discuss the problem of young people gathering in Thompson Park. Sheriff Braley spoke at length on the conditions and ways of handling them. At his suggestion it was voted due to the lateness of the season and school opening soon to leave the handling of the matter to him and see if it can be resolved.

Three representatives of the Mormon Church met with the selectmen to discuss the possibility of using the Town Hall an additional day - possibly Wed. Or Thursday from 4 to 9 o'clock for their youth programs. Voted to discuss with a full board and let them know at a later date.